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What do we do?  

We work with adults of all ages from all over the Adelaide Metro 
area. 
 

Personal Recreation Plan: Want us to work with you to meet 
your goals and getting out to activities? Can include transport 
training & social support.  
Information Request : Want to know whatôs available in your area 
and feel comfortable to access it independently?  
 

If you know someone who has experienced disability, mental health 
or injury and would appreciate assistance connecting into an activity 
of their choice contact us, anyone can refer to our service. There 
are two choices: 
 

Referral forms are accessible on the YMCA  of SA website, go to 
http://www.sa.ymca.org.au/   
Follow the links: Our Services, Community Strengthening, 
Recreation Link-Up, then scroll down the page until you come to the 
ñService Request Formò. Please remember to tick either Personal 
Recreation Plan  or Information Request.  
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With our ever expanding team and  programs 
through Holdfast Bay Community Centre we 
needed a Manager more than ever! So we 
are pleased to welcome Marion Modra with us 
in the role of Manager, Community 
Strengthening. 
Marion comes to us with strong experience 
and knowledge in the Community, Disability 
and Aged Care sectors.  A qualified 
Occupational Therapist, Marion has most 
recently been a Senior Manager with 
Southern Cross Care SA and NT. 

At the Mega Adventure Park 

Marion has already proven that she is worth her  
weight in gold, having hit the ground running  
and her wealth of knowledge in the disability sector has already been invaluable 
to Recreation Link-Up staff. 

http://www.sa.ymca.org.au/services/access/Pages/RecLink-up.aspx
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Recreation Link-Up was lucky enough to meet up with 
Peter who was referred to us from one of our partnership 
organisations. We set out with Peter to create a Personal 
Recreation Plan (PRP), from this Peter immediately came 
up with some great achievable goals that he wanted to 
reach and work on as well as activities he wanted to 
engage in. From this process we could see Peter was 
eager to get out into the community and be involved and 
active.  
Through the Personal Recreation Plan (PRP) Peter 
expressed that he would love to build some cooking skills 
and also would love to get into gardening, so the 
Recreation Link-Up Officer set out to find some of these 
activities on our database for Peter to get involved in.   
One cooking activity stood out straight away and that was 
NEST (Nutrition, Education, Sustenance, and Training) 
program ran by OzHarvest and provided by the City Of 
Adelaide Council at their newly refurbished minor works 
building, the program information was passed onto Peter 
and from there he was very eager to get involved with this 
great program.  
 
Peter what have you learnt so far from attending the 
NEST cooking program?  
 

ñI have learnt so many new things from reading recipes to 
preparing food and also cooking any type of meals with left 
overs so we are not wasting food at home and also saving 
money, and you donôt need to spend loads of money to eat 
really good and healthy food at home.  
Being a part of this has really helped build my confidence in 
so many different areas not just cooking, being in the group 
I have got to meet many new people and be more social 
and not just sit at home doing nothing. They gave us a 
folder where there are recipes and also the program for 
what we are doing in the group over the six weeks. 
I only got to go to a few of the classes the first time the 
program was run but what I learnt helped me so much and I 
really enjoyed it I have enrolled in the next 6 week NEST 
program and I am aiming to attend all 6 lessons.ò 
 

Would you recommend 
Recreation Link-Up to your friends? 
 

ñHands down yes, Iôm very grateful for being referred to 
Rec Link-Up as all I would be doing is sitting at home doing 
nothing and now Iôm out and about learning new skills and 
Iôm also reaching out to my local community centre where 
Iôm hoping to start gardening soon, none of this would have 

happened if I didnôt meet 
Leslie (Community Links 
Officer) and with his help set 
out a Personal Recreation 
Plan (PRP).ò 
 
If you want to be like Peter 

and get out and involved in 

activities in the community 

please donôt hesitate to 

contact Recreation Link-Up 

one of the friendly staff would 

love to help you set out and 

achieve your recreation goals.  

The Minor Works Building is located just off of Stamford 
Court between Sturt Street and Wright Street and sits 
within the new Ergo Apartments development. 
The two storey building is owned by Adelaide City Council 
and was originally part of Councilôs old Sturt Street Depot, 
a two storey warehouse built for the City Engineerôs 
Department in 1939. Councilôs last use of the building was 
in 2012 for archives storage.  
The integration of a community space within one of the 
cityôs new developments will enable community driven 
activity in this area to allow links between new and existing 
residents and contribute to increased social connections in 
the local area and is perfect for program such as NEST. 



Presentations for your workplace  
 

Have you had any staff changes recently?  
 

ü Do your staff know what our service offers?  
ü Do your staff know where they can download our Service Request Forms? 
ü Do your staff know how to access our on-line activities database? 
 

Formal or informal, we can tailor a presentation to suit your staff needs.  
 

Call Recreation Link-Up on 8200 2508 
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If your clients are over 65yrs old (or 50 for people of Aboriginal or Torrens Strait Islander descent) the My Aged 
Care website is your new access point for Recreation Link-Up services. 
 
Recreation Link-Up is under the óSocial Supportô option and lodging  a request for óSocial Supportô separately to 
any other requests ensures you get the service you want. 
You can also name YMCA as your service provider of choice to make sure they are referred to us. 
 
If you are unsure or are having trouble finding us on the My Aged Care website please give us a call. 

 
 

We are moving! As it made much more sense to have the whole of the 
Community Strengthening team under one roof and as part of the team      
oversees the Holdfast Bay Community Centre and it being a more    
central location, it seemed an obvious transition.  NEW HOME

 

    We are hoping to be fully settled in by June, in the meantime we are                        
working from both locations and service the whole of the Adelaide Metro area. 
We can still be contacted by phone, email or mail and our contact details are on the 
front page of this newsletter. We can also be contacted via our page on the YMCA of 
SA website:  
http://www.sa.ymca.org.au/our-services/community-strengthening/recreation-link-up/ 
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